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[Shri Vayalar Ravi]
in support of their demands. As the 
House is aware, the Central Govern­
ment employees are clamouring to 
settle their pending demands since a 
long time. Unfortunately none of 
their representations have been heard 
or any decision taken on their char­
ter of demands. The Central Govern­
ment employees, including raQway- 
mesi, Posts & Telegraphs, Defence. 
Audit & Accounts and others num- 
beidng 30 unions, have jointly taken 
the decision to launch a nation-wide 
agitation.

Many issues o f the Railwaymen 
including bonus are still pending. 
The P & T employees are so much 
ignored and many of the recommen­
dations of the Pay Commission have 
not been implemented properly. There 
is no proper machinery to look into 
the grievances of the P & T employees 
,and rather the Government is more 
eager /to ignore mutual discussions. 

*Jt has become the practice on the 
part of the authorities to implement 
arbitrary decisions. 30 per cent of 
the P & T employees numbering njore 
than 2 lakhs are extra-departmental 
employees. They are still considered 
as outsiders and getting only the 
lowest remuneration in the country. 
They do not have any benefit of being 
Government employees even though 
they work more than a Government 
servant. The condition  of extra 
departmental employees is a mere 
reflection of slavery and it is high 
time they are absorbed in regular ser­
vice.

The Central Government employees 
are legitimately demanding the mer­
ger of Dearness Allowance with basic 
pay. There are many cases of victi­
mization still pending, v/hich v^ere 
initiated in 1968. A large number of 
casual workers, contract labour, etc. 
are «till continuing by the govem- 

jnent and the employees are oemand- 
ing abolition of these systems. Direct 
recruits to certain categories are 
creating a stagnation and are block- 
ing the promotional avenues of lower 
grade employees.

All these demands of the Central 
‘Government employees are of a seri­
ous nature and require iic m e ^ te  
attention of the Government, but, un­
fortunately^ the Goveniment is reluc­
tant to have any negotiations . or a 
dialogue with the representatives of 
the Central Government employees to 
settle these issues. Any delay on the 
part of the Government will aggravate 
the situation and it will lead to a 
countarywide agitation by the Central 
Government employees and the 
Government will be fully responsible 
for any such situation. So, 1 take
this opportunity to demand from this 
Government to start a dialogue with 
the representatives of the Central 
Government employees immediately 
and settle the problems.
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( i i i )  R e p o r t e d  L a b o u r  U n r e s t  i n  
F a r id a b a d  a n d  D e l h i  I n d u s t r i a l  

C o m p le x .

SHRI KRISHNA CHANDRA HA1> 
DER (Durgapur): Mr. Deputy Speaker, 
under Rule 377 of the Rules of proce­
dure and Conduct of Business I want 
to draw the attention of the House to 
an urgent matter and to request the 
Minister concerned to make a state­
ment—

“ Severe labour unrest in Farida­
bad and Delhi Industrial Complex 
particularly in Autopin and allied 
group of industries following the 
management’s terrorism including 
display of firearms and employing 
goondas even hired from out side 
the state as security guards to inti­
midate the workers has become the 
rule of industrial magnet in Farida­
bad and Delhi. This is even con­
firmed b y  th e  Deputy Superintendent 
of police Faridabad, as reported in 
the newspaper.”
In this connection I want to quote 

the news in The Times of India and 
other mewspapers, of February 21, 
1978. The news in The Times of 
India is—

‘The Deputy Suprintendent of Po­
lice, Mr. Jai Singh, to-day confirmed 
that three of the security guards in­
volved in a clash with sti iking wor­
kers of an engineering factory in* 
the New Indushial Township- on


